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dear alumni,
I would like to invite all Indiana University of

Pennsylvania alunnni to return to campus for the

Senior/Alumni Weekend activities, May 14-16, 1976.

The weekend will provide an opportunity for you to

become reacquainted with the lUP campus and will

help me in acquainting myself with our alumni.

f\/lembers of the "Margin of Excellence" Club will

be my guests for dinner on May 1. I look forward to

meeting these leaders who are continuing the support

to lUP begun during the Centennial Year.

I hope to see you during Senior/Alumni Weekend.

Sincerely, ^

Robert C. Wilburn

President
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from the president

Dear Graduates and Friends,

The offficers and members of the Executive Board

join me in extending to all lUP alumni and friends

a most cordial invitation to return to campus and join

in the activities of Senior/Alumni Weekend, May
14-16.

Especially v^/elcome, of course, are members of the

reunion classes, for whom a variety of activities

has been planned. A full schedule of the Weekend's

events is included in this newsletter.

Of particular interest at the Alumni Luncheon, which

will be attended by alumni, graduation seniors, faculty,

administration and friends, will be the presentation

for the first time of two Alumni citations.

That for Service will be presented to the team of

Davis and Ensley, for over two decades the creative

force behind annual Swing-Out productions. That

for Achievement professionally will be awarded to

Dr. Harry Fair, Jr., a truly distinguished physicist.

in behalf of the Association and the University, the

officers also join me in a sincere expression of

gratitude to all who have participated so generously

in this year's continuing Annual Giving campaign to

provide resources to maintain lUP's "margin of

excellence."

Come on back for Senior/Alumni Weekend, and see
how your Alma Mater has changed!

Cordially,

X;^^.'---
Don McPherson '69,

President

lUP Alumni Association
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1976
commencement speaker

Dr. James R. Schlesinger will be the speaker for

Indiana University of Pennsylvania's commencement
the Sunday afternoon of Senior/Alumni Weekend,
May 16, at George P. Miller Stadium.

Secretary of Defense for more than two years, he

has also served the federal government as Director

of the Central Intelligence Agency (CIA), chair-

man of the Atomic Energy Commission and Acting

Director of the Bureau of the Budget.

Accepting an honorary doctor of letters degree at

commencement will be Jean Daugherty '43, television

performer and executive with WHEN-TV in Syracuse,

New York. She is perhaps best known in that area

for the "Magic Toy Shop," a series of children's

programs on that station for some 20 years.

Sister of Duffy Daugherty, longtime head football

coach at Michigan State University, she has gained

numerous awards through the years, both for

children's programming and for documentaries.*---—
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alumni citations

Dr. Harry Fair Jr. '58 and the team of Charles A.

"Charlie" Davis '34 and Robert Ensley have been

granted University Alumni Citations for Achievement

and for Service respectively. They will formally ac-

cept the honors at this spring's Senior/Alumni

Weekend Luncheon in May.

Selected by the Alumni Council, the three are the

first to share in a new program of awarding a single

citation each spring. Dr. Fair's honor recognizes

his professional achievement, that to Davis and

Ensley their contributions to the life of the University.

Dr. Fair, a mathematics and physics graduate of

Indiana who studied under Daniel G, Reiber, has be-

come an internationally recognized authority and
consultant, both in working with explosives and in

advancing the cause of the medical knowledge

through his work with lasers.

He is affiliated with the U.S. Army's Picatinny
Arsenal Feltman Research Laboratory in Dover, New
Jersey, as chief of its solid state branch. For the
1974-75 year he was awarded the Secretary of the
Army's Research and Study Fellowship to conduct
a year of research in London and in Paris.

In 1971 Dr. Fair had been granted the Department
of the Army Research and Development Award,
representing the highest form of recognition by the
Army for scientific contributions. He is listed in

American IVIen of Science, and is credited with

placing the Army in the forefront of his area of

study.

Davis and Ensley, as music and drama director

respectively, collaborated for 30 years on the famed
campus Swing Out productions each spring. In

addition, they directed many summer theater
musicals and have taken their music and drama to

area high schools and colleges,

Davis conducted the Glee Club and University

Chorale and the Ivlellowmen dance band for many
years prior to his retirement in 1973. He is now
serving as an alumni delegate to the University

Foundation Board of Directors and representative

to the State Council of Alumni Associations.

Ensley originated the highly regarded summer
theater and Drama Workshop programs at Indiana in

1947, and has directed 150 plays. He has also

directed more than 50 major drama productions
through the academic years.'"'

Alumni Nights for lUP grads and friends are

scheduled for August-one for the University's own
Theater by the Grove and a second for the Pittsburgh

Civic Light Opera at Heinz Hall, featuring "Godspell"

and "George M," respectively. Date and cost par-

ticulars will be mailed to all interested.

Summer theater at lUP begins June 30-July 3 with

"The Contrast" by Tyler Moses, and continues on
respective Wednesday through Saturday nights with

"Tunnel of Love," "Secret Affairs of Mildred Wild,"

"Lloyd George Knew My Father," "Cat Among the

Pigeons" and "Godspell."

For a good weekend when many popular campus
events are in full swing, think about coming back to

Indiana April 30-May 2. Swing Out will be center stage

at 8 p.m., both Friday and Saturday nights for the

Broadway musical "Company," and there will be an

outdoor concert at 5 p.m., Friday at Flagstone.

Fraternities, sororities and other campus organi-

zations will take an active part in University Weekend
festivites Tickets for Swing Out may be reserved and
reservations for lodging made through the Interest

Blank.



giving program
As of press deadline for this edition, and prior to

followup promotion, progress toward the 1975-76

Alumni Annual Giving program goal was on target,

approaching $15,000 of the $40,000 aim. But it was

clear that vigorous encouragement of spring giving

would be required.

The individual response to the special "Margin of

Excellence" leadership giving clubs, started during

the Centennial year, was again encouraging

Members will be invited guests for dinner with Presi-

dent Robert C. Wilburn in May.

Thanks to alumni giving, the Breezedale Restoration

project can now be furthered. A need of $25,000 of

Association funding has been projected by fall, so

that this may be matched by Commonwealth funds,

and the extensive, but largely unseen, engineering and

mechanical work can be done.

Special appreciation is extended Mrs. Eunice

McCloskey, a painter and writer of Ridgway, who has

contributed a fine collection of primitive Pennsylvania

paintings and a great deal of period furniture that will

blend with the Victorian mansion. Her daughter,

Eunice, graduated from lUP in '64.

Current annual giving revenue also means that

Stabley Library can augment its resources in a manner

appropriate to a University of Indiana's enrollment and

standing, and the various other established accounts

can prove of great help in their purposes.

"MARGIN OF EXCELLENCE" LEADERSHIP
GIVING CLUBS ROSTER FOR 1975-76 (As of

March 1)

President's Associates—Michael Gendlch '35, Detroit

Five Hundred Club—Mrs. Marjorle Warren Scott '55, Seabrook,

Texas

Centennial Club—Mrs. Carolyn Schrelner Cort '01, Bethlehem

Mrs. Audrey Smith Graham '17, Wilkensburg

Mrs. Jessie McHail Wherry '21, Bradenton, Florida

Mrs. Dorothy Fluke Mong '23, Huntingdon

Mrs. Lois McCarrell Brown '31, McDonald

Helen Davis '31, Miami

George H Hocker '31, Baltimore

Mr. and Mrs. Franklin H George (Laura Postlewaite) '36, Indiana

Mrs. Theda Miller Stauffer '41, Camp Springs, Maryland

Mrs. Alberta Zeltner Riggs '43, Friedens

Mrs. Zoe Irene Ross '48. Saint Petersburg, Florida

Dr. and Mrs. Eugene E. Lepley (Peggy McHenry '49),

Indiana

Mrs Doris Jean Wilkinson Mosch '49, Coudersport

Mrs Elizabeth Reisinger Stanton '49, Van Nuys, California

Roy Daugherty '56, Bairdford

Dr. and Mrs Willaim C. Harris '56 (Faye Shaffer '58),

Chambersburg

Dr. Kathleen Jones '56, Indiana

Mrs. Norma Freliche Zimmer '58. Pittsburgh

Mrs. Mary Kay Kennedy Reschini '59. Indiana

Mr, and Mrs. James Kearney '61 (Elizabeth Wiggins '59),

Pittsburg

William L. Beck '65, California, Pa,

Mrs. Ruth Stacy '65, Indiana

Sandra Mack '69, Armagh

Mrs. Flornell Resley '69, Johnsonburg

Robert H Butler '71, Tulsa, Oklahoma

Lt Robert E. Dubler '71, Johnsburg

Allan R Ellstrom '73, Pittsburgh
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Since graduating from their alma mater, Indiana's

some 35,000 living alumni have ranged far afield

from campus. They presently reside in each of the

counties of Pennsylvania as well as in all of our 50

states, the District of Columbia, various United States

territories and abroad.

While nearly 1 8,000 live reasonably close to Indiana,

more than 1 1 ,000 have come to reside some distance

from campus. The greatest number are in South-

western Pennsylvania, while approximately 4500
alumni live out of state.

Beyond the particular counties listed, some 1 1 ,000

are in the general area of Harrisburg, York and

Lancaster, more than 900 in the Philadelphia area, in-

cluding Montgomery, Bucks and Chester Counties,

and another 300 in neighboring Delaware, including

particular areas on its borders.

Most popular areas further away from Indiana are

New York City, Northern New Jersey and Connecticut

(360), Washington, D. C, Northern Virginia and sub-

urban Maryland (280), both the Gulf and Atlantic

Coasts of Florida, Baltimore and Northeastern Ohio.

The Top Counties—Where lUP Graduates Reside

1--Allegheny

2—Westinoreland
3"lndlana

4—Cambria
5—Armstrong
6—Washington
7—Beaver
8-Blalr

9~Butler

10~Jefferson
11 -Clearfield

12—Somerset
13-Fayette
14—Mercer
15-Erle

16—Lawrence
17—Cumberland

5482

2939

2926

2076

1340

695
682

617

590

583
447

440
342

331

321

318
310
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If there is any single predominant "type" of Indiana

graduate, it is the alumnus of the Sixties or Seventies

now residing in Allegheny County or nearby, and with

this in mind a program for Pittsburgh Young Alumni is

now underway, following the Pitt basketball game
kickoff of February.

Nearly 100 came to that post-game party. A plan-

ning group is now meeting to further organize, and

activities are to be set for later this spring and summer.

If you are a young graduate of the Pittsburgh area, and

want to be sure to keep posted, check the Interest

Blank in this issue.

Effective this coming September 1 , transcript fees

set by the University will be $1 for the first issued and

$2 for every subsequent transcript, advises Dr.

C. Donald Seagren, Registrar. Requests for tran-

scripts must be in writing and accompanied by

payment.

Homecoming Weekend 76, complete with Parade

of Bicentennial theme, will be October 1-3. Football

opponent will be Shippensburg State College. Par-

ticulars, including reservation information, will come
in the September Report to the Alumni.

Reservations can still be made for the lUP Alumni trips

to Bermuda (June 19-26) and/or London (August 6-

14). For further information, contact: Office of Alumni

Affairs, lUP, Indiana, Pa. 15701.

Indiana's first "Alumni College" summer workshop

is set for late June and again in July. Featured will

be a variety of special presentations by University

and visiting faculty on subjects of current interest,

planned social events, and free time for recreation.

Lodging will be in a campus residence hall, some

meals will be included, while others will be left to

your preference. All interested will be alerted to further

planning.

For the full main session, a six-credit interdisci-

plinary course, "Shakespeare and Living English

History," should be of special appeal to alumni. A

diversity of resources are planned, including feature

films and noted speakers, and the Alumni Associ-

ation's Academic Enrichment fund will augment this.

Mrs. Miriam Koon Ludwig '64 of North Braddock has

been appointed by Governor Milton Shapp to the

University Board of Trustees. She is currently a read-

ing coordinator with the Pittsburgh/Mount Oliver

intermediate unit

Lt. Col. Anthony Lenzi '54 is completing his first

year as head of the U.S. Army Reserve Officers Train-

ing Corps (ROTC) at Indiana. He is the first lUP

graduate to return to campus in this capacity, although

many have served with the ROTC staff.

Stationed at Aberdeen Proving Ground in Maryland

for four years before returning to Indiana, Col. Lenzi

has served in Vietnam, where he was awarded the

Cross of Gallantry, Thailand, Korea and in Germany,

and has been with the ROTC staff at the University of

Detroit.
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30's

Clifford M. Buterbaugh '32 onetime assistant

business manager at Indiana, has been designated

professor emeritus at Shepherd College of West

Virginia, retiring after 12 years there.

40's

Mrs. Eleanor Shaffer Aspen '42 has been named
Vice President and Operations Director of Sales

and Service for Stouffer's Restaurants . . . Donald

W. Frischmann '42 has been promoted to Vice Pres-

ident--Agency with State Farm Mutual Automobile

Insurance, based in Bloomington, Illinois.

50's

Avonelle Whitacre '51, art instructor at Carlisle

High School, is taking part in an exchange program

this year teaching in Sussex, England, while a British

instructor takes her place in Carlisle . . . Clifford Cox
'56 and his wife, the former Joanne Hill '58, have been

appointed to the Danforth Associate program for the

next six years; he is now a member of the music

faculty at Edinboro State College ... Dr. Samuel D.

Avon '58 is both Vice President for Admission and

Financial Aid and Associate Director of Development

for Community Relations at Tarkio College in Missouri.

60's

William J. Hoffman '60 has been appointed Presi-

dent of Pfeiffer's Foods in Buffalo, New York, a leading

manufacturer of salad dressings, after serving as

general manager for the past three years . . . Robin

Litton '60, formerly with ABC-TV and National Tele-

thon Producer for United Cerebral Palsy, has become
partner/owner of The Almshouse, a 19th century inn

in Ghent, New York, south of Albany . . . Juanita Baim

Crawford '63 has been honored as Newark, Deleware,

Teacher of the Year; she is an elementary music

teacher . . . Robert M. Phillips '62, labor law specialist

and partner in the Cleveland firm of Landskroner and

Weaver, is also commanding officer of a naval re-

serve amphibious assault craft unit based near

Norfolk; he is a Vietnam veteran . . . Joanne Neely '64,

instructional consultant and guidance counselor

in a suburban Saint Louis school district for the

past nine years, has been selected to Who's Who in

Missouri Education . . . Edward S. Smith '65 joined

the special education faculty at Kutztown State

College this fall . . . Louise Quinn Symons '65, grad-

uate of West Virginia University's School of Law, has

joined the law staff with Dravo in Pittsburgh . . . Trevor

R. Hadley '67, earning his Ph. D. in clinical psy-

chology at the University of Pittsburgh, is both As-

sociate Director of the Community Mental Health

Division with Western Psychiatric Hospital and a

member of the psychiatry faculty at Pitt; his wife,

the former Virginia Deem, '66, teaches English at the

South Campus of Allegheny County Community
College . . . Janos Szebedinsky '68 is publisher of a

new magazine entitled "Around" . . . Mary Frances

Onofaro M'69, Director of Student Personnel Services

for West Virginia Northern Community College, has

been included in Who's Who in American Women.

70's

Dr. William S. O'Bruba D'71 has been a member of

the elementary education at Bloomsburg State

College since 1973 . . . James E. Sebbens '72 is an

internal auditor with American-Standard in Hamilton,

Ohio; he is married to the former Sally Wolfe '71

.
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We extend our most sincere regret and apology to

the five persons who were incorrectly listed as "de-

ceased" in the FalJ Report to the Alumni. They are:

John S. Barker '73, Margaret Wright '72, John R. Poole
'59, Thomas M. Vaughn '59 and Ramona Leeper '52.

Miss Wright is now Mrs. Margaret Smith of 410
Ellsworth Ave., New Haven, Conn. 06511, and Poole
is living in Georgia.

The U.S. Postal Service had marked mail sent to

these persons "deceased" and returned them to the
Alumni Office. Again, our sincere apologies for the
error.



-7-

You, especially if you are a graduate of any Class

year ending in 1 or 6, are invited to come back to

campus for Senior/Alumni Weekend May 14-16. The

traditional Alumni Luncheon and granting of the

Citations for Achievement and Service are set for

Saturday at noon at Foster hall.

Alumni Day events will begin at 10 a.m. with the

annual meeting of the Alumni Association at McVitty

Auditorium, Sprowls Hall. There Association Presi-

dent Don McPherson '69 will review its program, and

President Robert C. Wilburn will report on "The State

of the University."

Through the afternoon, there will be a reception for

Dr. and Mrs. Wilburn at the President's Apartment

in John Sutton Hall, and tours will be given through

the building. Reunion classes will gather across

campus, and open house will again be at Breezedale,

center of current restoration.

Classes of '26 and '51 are planning special pro-

grams to mark their 50th and 25th reunions, seniors of

the Class of '76 will be welcomed as new alumni, and

Saturday evening the highly regarded Pittsburgh

Savoyards will perform the Gilbert and Sullivan oper-

etta "Yeomen of the Guard."

Regrettably this year it will not be possible to afford

returning graduates housing in campus residence

halls. This has come about as virtually all students

now remain into the weekend to complete their final

examination schedules, meaning "No Vacancy."

As an alternative, the Office of the Alumni Affairs

is securing advance reservations at Indiana's Ramada
Inn, and you may indicate your desire for this on the

interest blank. Full information on all of the events of

the Weekend will be mailed to all individuals making

Luncheon or other reservations.

RESERVATIONS AND INTEREST BLANK

Senior/Alumni Weekend
The Office of Alumni Affairs will mail tickets for re-

quests received by Friday, May 7. Should your order

arrive after that date, you may pick up your tickets at

Alumni Registration Saturday morning at Sprowls Hall.

.Alumni Luncheon reservations for the follow-

ing person(s) at $4 each--

Name Class

. .Total Amount Enclosed (make checks pay-

able to University Alumni Association)

, Yes, please make reservations

persons in my name for lodging for Friday

night and for persons for Saturday

night at the Ramada Inn. (Cost ranges ap-

proximately from $18 to $20 per night.)

Swing-Out Weekend
The Office will mail tickets for requests received by

Friday, April 23. For orders arriving after that date,

telephone contact will be made to advise of arrange-

ments.
Swing-Out tickets at $2 each for Fri-

day night Saturday night

$ Total Amount Enclosed (checks payable to

University Alumni Association)

Yes please make reservations for

persons for lodging for Friday night for

persons for Saturday night at the Ramada Inn

Summer Events

Please send me further information concerning--

"Alumni College" Summer Workshop

Summer Theater Night on Campus

Civic Light Opera Alumni Night in Pittsburgh

Pittsburgh Young Alumni Program

Nomination Forms for Citations for Achieve-

ment and Service

Name —
Address State

Zip Code

Return this form with check(s) to-

Office of Alumni Affairs

Indiana University of Pennsylvania

Indiana, Pennsylvania 15701



BASKETBALL TEAM, WRESTLING AND SWIMMING
PERFORMERS HAVE OUTSTANDING WINTER

For the eighth season in the last nine, lUP's basket-

ball team qualified for the NAIA District 18 post-

season playoffs. Coach Carl Davis's squad finished

the regular season with a 1 9-4 record to rank second

in the district and was scheduled to face Waynesburg

in the first round of playoffs March 1.

A 6-5 transfer from St. Bonaventure, Bill Moore,

from Altoona, has paced the Indians in scoring (16.8)

and rebounding (1 1 .1 ) and is second in assists (1 05).

Backing Moore offensively have been 6-2 guard

Gary Kotsch, a junior from Harrisburg with a 14.2

scoring average, and the team's captain, 6-7 John

Guyton in with a 13.1 average. The senior from

Stoneboro is the eighth Indiana player in history to

pass the 1000-point barrier. Prior to the playoffs,

he had registered 1177 points to rank seventh in

the all-time scoring parade.

While the basketball team was performing in its

usual excellent fashion, the swimming and wrestling

outfits produced sparkling showings.

In the Pennsylvania Conference Swimming
Championships that were held in the lUP Natatorium,

Ralph Johnson's swimmers and divers achieved the

school's best finish ever - third.

Individually, Indiana's All-American Emilio Abreu,

the native of Paraguay, captured three championships

(the 200-yard and 400-yard individual medleys and

the 200-yard butterfly) and sophomore Bill Kane
(Maple Glen, Pa.) won the 200-yard backstroke.

All four victories were swum in Conference record

times.

Another lUP All-American, wrestler Larry McCoy,
the defending national champion at 167 pounds,

emerged as the tops in that weight in the Pennsylvania

Conference as he took the 1 976 crown at Bloomsburg.

McCoy, a native of Indiana, will look for his second

national championship in the NAIAs later in March.

1

lUP'S 1976 FOOTBALL SCHEDULE


